
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Dear Parents/Carers, 

The first half term is almost drawing to a close
and it feels that we have made some very positive
strides forward in the last five weeks.
We have held a successful open morning and
open evening with a large number of our local
community visiting the school.
We have had a fantastic 'House' trip to the Emma
Bridgewater factory in Stoke-on-Trent, organised
by Mrs Hume and a brilliant Enrichment Day and a
KS4 careers visit, organised by Mrs Weaver.

There are many more events upcoming, including
the Year 7 parents/carers evening, where you will
get the chance to meet the Year 7 form tutors
through our online parent evening portal.
The KS4 students will be attending Alton Towers
'Scarefest' on Halloween and we are holding an
extra special Year 10 and 11 Progress evening on
the 8th of November which we would be delighted
if you were to attend.  We will be visited by a
number of colleges and further education
providers.

This term we have made a concerted and
collective effort to raise the bar at KSS in terms of
student engagement and progress in learning.       
I have been delighted to see students meet that
challenge and the 'Core Values' are making an
impact on this.  Every day I visit lessons to see
students engaged in their learning, asking
questions and developing their understanding of
the lesson question.  The digital skills lessons have
been a brilliant addition to the curriculum and the
use of iPads has developed even further in all
subjects.
Mrs Weaver is delivering some very exciting virtual
reality lessons in Geography which we will roll out
through other curriculum areas in due course.

The prefects and student leadership teams have
been very busy supporting with events and
welcoming the many visitors we have at the
school.  As the hub for the Shaw Education Trust,
we are able to showcase our wonderful students
and school community on a regular basis and I
am always proud of the students conduct and
impeccable manners.  They really are a credit to
you and to the school.

Finally, an advance notice for your diaries that the
school will be closed to students on Friday 21st of
October due to staff training., therefore, the final
day of the half term for students will be Thursday
20th of October.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

Friday 7th of October 2022                             Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary

Upcoming Events:
Year 7 Form Tutor Evening - 19.10.22

Achievement Assemblies - w/c 17.10.22
School Closed to Students - 21.10.22
Year 10 and 11 Reward Trip - 31.10.22

KS4 Progress Evening - 8.11.22



Parent/Carer Forum
A message from Mrs Postlethwaite.

A thank you to the parents/carers that attended the first Safeguarding event on the
5.10.22.  It was great to meet you and thank you to Mr Butler, our Safeguarding governor
who was also in attendance.  

We will be launching a parent/carer forum in the next half term where we will meet
together  to focus upon every aspect of life at KSS.  These meetings will alternate between
looking at attendance, behaviour & safety, teaching & learning, reading and safeguarding.  
It will also be an opportunity to meet members of the Senior Leadership Team.
Further details will follow in due course. 



Personal Development
A message from Mrs Weaver.

Aspirations Summit.
As part of their planning for their future, our Y10s and Y11s visited the Aspirations Summit at
the Kings Hall in Stoke. This event enabled them to meet apprenticeship providers,
colleges, university providers and local employers. The students engaged brilliantly with
the event. It was brilliant to see them approaching and engaging with exhibitors and there
were some great conversations and ideas coming out of the day…. Not to mention all the
freebies they got! We are so proud of how they conducted themselves and how they
interacted with the opportunity! Well done!



Personal Development
A message from Mrs Weaver.

Persimmon Homes ‘A Place to Live’ Workshop
A group of Y10 and Y11 students took part in the ‘A Place to Live’ workshop. The students
worked in teams and had to use research about locations, target audiences and local
amenities to chose a suitable site for a housing development. Once they had bid for these,
they had to set about choosing which homes were needed and which additions they
wanted whilst being mindful of their budget and ensuring they made a profit. The
workshop finished with them pitching their housing development. The workshop enabled
students to experience the process used when creating a housing development and got
them showcasing transferable skills and our LORIC values. Well done!



Enrichment Day 
A message from Mrs Weaver.

The enrichment day was held yesterday with a host of visitors coming into school to
deliver sessions to our students about a range of topics and issues. 
The areas discussed ranged from learning about college applications, mindfulness, knife
crime, CPR, the National College Service and mental health awareness.
The students engaged brilliantly and many of our Core Values were being met through the
sessions under the Personal Development themes indicated below.
Over the next few pages you will find images from the day. 
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Enrichment Day 
Well done to everyone who took part in 'The Cube'.



The House that beat 'The Cube' and gained the most amount of points is.... Wedgwood!!



The standings from today are below.



Wedgwood- 3775 points

Bridgewater - 3550 points
Spitfire- 3375 points
Bright- 2925 points



These points have been added to the House totals and the points so far are as follows...



Black History Month 
A message from Mrs Weaver.

To celebrate Black History Month, students will be delivering assemblies and subject
teachers will be discussing influential Black people that have helped to shape the subject
that they teach.
We are looking forward to celebrating the impact of Black History on our lives and learning.
We have even created a challenge for students:



Open Day Event
A message from Mrs Castrey.

Below are images of the fantastic open morning event that was held on the 1.10.22.
It was fantastic to see so many current and prospective students in attendance with their
families.
The staff and students provided some great showcases of the learning activities that take
place at KSS, such as digital skills, a Maths disco and experiments in Science.  We also had
visits from the Fire Service, the Army and the YMCA.

A big thank you to all that helped out and gave up their Saturday mornings to visit, help
out or support in any way. 



Open Day Event
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Reading 
A message from Mr Baldwin.

Reading is a key skill that is imperative to the success of students in their learning.
I am leading the reading strategy and we have already been busy testing the students to
understand their reading ages.  We have been reading texts in form time each week and
we have also been supporting individual students through small group reading
intervention.  We are passionate about the impact of reading on student learning and
progress across a number of curriculum areas and we will be circulating a ‘Reading
Newsletter’ every few weeks, 
 

 



Science  
A message from Ms Baker.

In Science, 7K have been testing their measuring and getting weights correct in science
with Dr Ma.  They were using an unknown chemical which they found out was salt, but
allowing them to not know, helped the students understand the respect that you should
have for unknown chemicals in a laboratory.

 



Bridgewater House
A message from Ms Hume. 

I was delighted to lead a visit to the Emma Bridgewater
factory with a group of students this week.
They had a great time creating their own plates
and also toured the factory and got an understanding 
how the ware is produced.  A great morning for all. 
 

 



Digital Skills


